
P.O. Box 2001, 50 Keil Drive North, Chatham, ON, N7M 5M1 www.uniongas.com 
Union Gas Limited 

November 8, 2017 

RESS 

Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Walli: 

Re: Union Gas Limited (“Union”) 
Burlington Oakville Pipeline Project 
Board File # EB-2014-0182 

Please find attached Change Request 4, for the above-noted project. 

Union believes that this change is not significant and would appreciate your timely 
review and approval of this request. 

In the event that you have any questions or would like to discuss in more detail, please do 
not hesitate to contact me at 519-436-4601. 

Sincerely, 

[original signed by] 

Mark A. Murray, J.D.
Manager Regulatory Projects and Land Acquisition 

cc: Zora Crnojacki, OEB 
Nancy Marconi, OEB 
Ritchie Murray, OEB 



REQUEST TO VARY 

 

Project Name:  Burlington Oakville Pipeline Project 

OEB File Number: EB-2014-0182 

Change Request:  4 

 

Description and Rationale for Change 

The Burlington Oakville Pipeline Project involved the construction of 12 km of NPS 20 pipeline commencing from 
Union’s Parkway West Compressor Station and terminating at Union’s Bronte Gate Station.  In addition to the 
construction of the pipeline, modifications were made to the two aforementioned stations for the physical connection 
of the pipeline.   Union, in its pre-filed evidence at Exhibit A, Tab 10, Schedule 1(Burlington-Oakville Project 
Schedule), provided for construction to commence in June 2016 and complete in September 2017.   

To accommodate the new pipeline, it was identified that the Bronte Gate Station would have to be rebuilt.  This 
work was scheduled to be completed in summer 2016.   During this construction it was discovered that some valves 
which were planned to be re-used were deficient and required replacement.  As a result of extended delivery times 
for replacement valves at the Bronte Station, construction for this project will not be completed until the summer of 
2018. 

Construction and Restoration Practices 

This change will not impact any construction procedures. 

Environmental 

No new environmental mitigation measures will be required. 

Consultation 

There are no landowners issues associated with this change. 

Lands 

No additional land rights are required. 

Costs 

The total cost for the new valves and the construction costs is approximately $2.4 M, as the project is currently 
under budget these costs, will not result in an increase to the costs identified in Union’s pre-filed evidence. 

Schedule 

The project is in service and this change will not require the project to go out of service 

Maps 

No attachments are required for this change request. 
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